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I was most surprised to receive your letter of 28 May. I must
resist most strongly the suggestion that the Wages Bill should
be deleted from the programme for the next session.

I published a Consultative Paper in March setting out the
alternatives of either abolition or reform of Wages Councils.
Nigel specifically referred to it in his Budget speech, and
the setting of a short period (now concluded), for
consultation, was on the clear basis that we proposed early
action.  1It-is-on this understanding that I shall be puttiag
proposals to colleagues shortly.

This is an issue of considerable interest on our backbenches,
we have emphasised the contribution that could be made to more
employment by action in this area, and it would therefore not
be credible if there were no place available in the 85/86
programme.

I am copying this letter to the Prime Minister and Cabinet
colleagues.
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